SAMPLE LETTER TO MP

Dear [insert name of MP],
I am writing to you to ask for a meeting to discuss the Arms Trade Treaty with you in May and to urge you to write to David Cameron on this issue, asking him to express his support for a robust and human rights compliant Arms Trade Treaty (ATT) my MP, I would like you to know how important I think it is that a robust and comprehensive ATT is agreed into international law at the UN this summer. The irresponsible and poorly regulated arms trade fuels serious human rights abuses, armed violence, poverty and conflict around the world. We are now months away from negotiations which could deliver a Treaty which would save countless lives; therefore I strongly believe that now is the time to increase the call for a strong ATT - both here in the UK and with international partners. 

As you may be aware, the Conservative Party has supported calls for a robust ATT since 2006. Now in government, through the Coalition Agreement, they have committed to establishing an ATT ‘to limit the sales of arms to dangerous regimes’. The Foreign Secretary, William Hague, recently reinforced this commitment by saying: ‘The UK has played a key role in driving forward efforts to secure the Treaty since introducing the initial UN Resolution in 2006, and the Government remains totally committed to securing a robust and effective Arms Trade Treaty, with strong human rights and international law provisions at its core.’ As you may be aware William Hague, who as Foreign Secretary has UK responsibility for ATT negotiations, has stated that the UK government is supportive of an ATT.

I welcome UK government support for an ATT; however I think it is extremely important that the UK team are more than just supportive but that they must take a leading role. It would be a travesty if a treaty which does not include human rights was agreed; a weak treaty which is not broad in its scope and robust in its criteria will not protect people’s lives. It is essential, for example, that not only guns are included, but ammunition as well. Guns do a lot more damage when loaded, after all. Most importantly, the world needs a strong ATT that will prevent arms transfers if they are likely to contribute directly to serious human rights abuses or poverty. 

I believe that certain countries wish to dilute the treaty to such an extent that arms could still be transferred to states in which there is a substantial risk they would be used to abuse human rights. The UK must maintain a strong position in countering the arguments from these countries; it is both morally and economically in its interest to do so since comparatively the UK already has fairly strict export controls on arms. Therefore a globally level playing field would be a positive economic development for the UK. 

For the UK government to keep up the pressure on all UN Member States, I think it important for Parliament and the public to keep up the pressure here in the UK. I look forward to hearing from you. I enclose a parliamentary briefing on the issue for your information.

Best wishes,

